From: Whittingham, Gideon Sent: 26 March 2015 19:57

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Grove Lodge objection - 2015/0886/P

Gideon Whittingham Senior Planning Officer (East Area Team)

Telephone: 020 7974 5180

----Original Message----

From: Sarah Wingate
Sent: 26 March 2015 17:18
To: Whittingham, Gideon
Subject: Grove Lodge objection

Dear Mr Whittingham,

Hampstead Village is suffering continuous unnecessary basement excavations to the detriment of local residents and school children who have to suffer years of pollution traffic, noise and ill health.

The Grove Lodge application is an overdevelopment. The new owners of Grove Lodge should simply buy houses that already have the square footage that they want, not Grade II listed houses in conservation areas such as Hampstead Village. This isn't Nimbyism - this is real concern and worry. If this horrendous proposal were to go ahead, the hope that locals still have towards Camden Council helping them, despite the New End debacle will be gone for good. This is a chance to show us (locals, neighbours, conservation and anti-basement whatever) that you SUPPORT us and also say NO more.

We cannot take any more digs, lorries, noise, pollution etc.

Please do the right thing.

Best wishes,

Mrs. Sarah Wingate